CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
22nd June, 2009 

Meeting commenced:
10.25 a.m.
"
ended:
11.30 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair


Councillor Mullen


OFFICERS:
Alan Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services



John Spink - City Treasurer



John Tanner - Head of Customer Services


Mike Bleese - Head of Human Resources



David Hunter – Assistant Director, Corporate ICT


Debbie Brown – Assistant Director, Employment and Workforce Planning.


Lynne Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator

1.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Anthony Rich.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

3.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of the Briefing held on 15th June, 2009, was approved as a correct record.  

4.
COUNCIL TAX UPDATE

John Tanner provided an update in respect of Council Tax, Business Rates and Arrears, and Council Tax benefits and the increase in the number of claims being received.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

5.
FILLING OF VACANT POSTS

Mike Bleese gave an update report on the current position regarding recommendations to fill a number of vacant posts within the Authority.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations be approved.
6.
SICKNESS ABSENCE AND ATTENDANCE MANAGEMENT

A report of the Assistant Director of Human Resources containing details of the background and progress in relation to sickness absence and attendance management was submitted, recommending - 


1.
That sickness absence is placed as a recurring item at each Lead Member meeting, to ensure it remains a high priority.


2.
That directorates emphasise the importance of line management intervention in reducing sickness absence.


3.
That HR continue to work with directorates to provide advice and guidance on managing absence.


4.
That each directorate agree targets to reduce sickness absence.


5.
That HR continue to review best practice and new innovations in this area, reporting back to Lead Member as appropriate. 

           It was noted that the Unions were to be consulted and further information obtained

           on the operation of the scheme in other Authorities.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and recommendations be supported and submitted to the One Council Management Team.

7.
ICT UPDATE

Dave Hunter gave an update with regard to a number of ICT issues.


RESOLVED:
THAT the update be noted; and current policies regarding usage retained.

8.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.
9.
VOLUNTARY EARLY RETIREMENT

A detail of an application for voluntary early retirement from a member of staff in Sustainable Regeneration was submitted.

RESOLVED:
THAT the application be approved.
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